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21 February 2025 

 
 

Mr Baey Yam Keng 
Senior Parliamentary Secretary 
Ministry of Sustainability and the 
Environment 

Mr Andrew Khng 
Chairman 
Public Hygiene Council 
 

 
 
 Thank you for your letter dated 20 February 2025, submitting the recommendations 

of the Public Toilets Taskforce. 

2 The Ministry of Sustainability and the Environment (MSE) designated 2024 as the 

Year of Public Hygiene to highlight our commitment to raising the standards of public 

cleanliness and hygiene in Singapore. The Taskforce was commissioned with the objective 

of recommending new ideas and solutions to bring about cleaner public toilets.  

3 I am heartened that the Taskforce has completed its work and proposed a list of 

recommendations to improve the cleanliness of public toilets, including those at 

coffeeshops and hawker centres. MSE will review the recommendations and provide our 

response during the 2025 Committee of Supply debates. 

4 On behalf of MSE, I thank the Co-Chairs and members of the Taskforce for all your 

hard work. This report signifies the importance of partnership between government 

agencies, private entities, and the public to bring about cleaner public toilets. MSE remains 

committed to working with agencies and stakeholders to bring about cleaner public toilets 

for everyone.  

 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
___________________ 
 
Ms Grace Fu  
Minister for Sustainability and the Environment 
 


